

LAW OFFICES

BOONE, BOONE & BOONE, P.A.

P. O. BOX 1596

VENICE, FLORIDA 34284

ESTABLISHED 1956

STREET ADDRESS:

IOOI AVENIDA DEL CIRCO 34285

TELEPHONE (941) 488-6716

FAX (941) 488-7079 e-mail: adm@boone-law.com

STEPHEN K. BOONE
JACKSON R. BOONE
STUART S. BOONE
ANNETTE M. BOONE

E.G. (DAN) BOONE (1927-2019)

JEFFERY A. BOONE

JAMES T. COLLINS, LAND PLANNER (NOT A MEMBER OF THE FLORIDA BAR)

February 20, 2023

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL ONLY

planningcommission@venicegov.com

Bill Willson, Chairman City of Venice Planning Commission 401 West Venice Avenue Venice, Florida 34285

Re: Milano PUD Amendment; Change in Requested Continuance Date

Dear Chairman Willson:

As you are aware, we represent the applicant for the Milano PUD Amendment, which is currently pending before the City of Venice Planning Commission. As you are also aware, we have on the agenda for tomorrow's (February 21, 2023) Planning Commission meeting a request to continue the public hearing for same to the March 7, 2023, Planning Commission meeting.

Please accept this letter as notice that we will be requesting a different date for the continuance. Instead of March 7, we will be requesting the continuance to the March 21, 2023, Planning Commission meeting.

We are making this change in requested date due to a very recent Florida Appellate Court opinion that addressed legal notice requirements for public hearings. As we will explain in more detail at the Planning Commission meeting tomorrow, we believe the opinion at issue only applies to hearings to adopt ordinances (and not Planning Commission hearings for recommendations), but out of an abundance of caution our client has decided to play it safe and request the March 21st Planning Commission meeting for the continued public hearing, which will allow adequate time for a legal notice to be published.

Bill Willson, Chairman City of Venice Planning Commission February 20, 2023 Page 2

Therefore, and for the reasons stated above, we respectfully request the currently scheduled February 21, 2023, Planning Commission resumed public hearing be continued to the March 21, 2023, Planning Commission meeting.

I have provided copies of this letter to the attorneys who represented affected parties at the initial public hearing, as well as Kelly Michaels, Roger Clark and Kelly Fernandez. I believe that all the affected parties were represented by counsel, but if there were any individuals who were not represented I would request that this letter be forwarded to them, as I do not have any such email addresses.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards.

Very truly yours,

Jeffer A. Boone

JAB

cc: All Planning Commission Members (via electronic mail only)

Kelly Michaels, City Clerk (via electronic mail only)

Roger Clark, AICP (via electronic mail only)

Kelly Fernandez, Esquire (via electronic mail only) Dan Lobeck, Esquire (via electronic mail only)

Kevin Markow, Esquire (via electronic mail only)

B192-17079/ltrWillson02.20.23